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As North Carolina Baptists go to Ashe
ville, there will be some important items 
on the agenda. Of course, the most impor
tant item is the election of a General Sec
retary, The General Board will recommend 
to the Convention that Roy Smith be eleva
ted to the office of General Secretary. 
Baptists United News has learned that some 
liberal candidates were under heavy consi
deration by the Search Committee but it be
came obvious a liberal could not be elec
ted and the Search Committee turned to Roy 
Smith. There was very strong sentiment a- 
cross the State that if a liberal candi
date were presented that a conservative 
candidate would be nominated from the floor 
and would 1ikely win.

As of this writing, we have heard of no 
intention of anyone to nominate from the 
floor. This does not mean that it will not 
happen but it is simply to say that no one 
has expressed such an intent to Baptists 
United News. In all liklihood, there will 
not be a floor challenge to Roy Smith's 
election. He is a conservative man and 
most conservative men are comfortable with 
his theology. If he administers the pro
grams of the Baptist State Convention in 
accordance with his theology, we believe 
that he will have the support of most North 
Carolina Baptists.

CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS
The Constitution and By-laws Committee 

has requested permission to update the Con
stitution and By-laws in accordance with 
the law by removing references to gender 
where it can be done without altering the 
content in a substantive way. The proposed 
deletions were not printed in the Biblical 
Recorder but there was simply a notation 
that "copies shall be made available at the 
Officer's Desk on the platform".

There is a sleeper in this proposal. 
For instance, Article VI Officers (a) says 
"In case of a vacancy in the office of 
General Secretary Treasurer, the General 
Board shall nominate a man to the Conven
tion to fill this office." If all refer
ences to gender are deleted from the Con
stitution, it will mean that this provi
sion will be deleted and that Our next 
General Secretary could be a woman. The 
request stated that the Committee wanted to 
do it in "accordance with the law" but
there is no law that requires this deletion.
This is a very subtle way to get the Con
vention ready for the acceptance of a Woman 
as General Secretary. Not only should the tive law 
General Secretary be a man but he should officials 
be a man who has been ordained to the Gos-
pel Ministry. The General Secretary, is of
ten called upon to preach the Gospel and 
this move is designed to get North Carolina 
Baptist Churches ready to accept women 

preachers in their pulpits. Such a move 
might be popular with the feminist fana
tics of the Nation but we don't believe 
that it is going to be popular with North 
Carolina Baptists.

RESOLUTIONS
A Resolution on "local churches and 

Christian service" was submitted to the Re
solutions Committee by Mary Ruth Crook of 
the Pullen Memorial Church of Raleigh. The 
Resolutions Committee has decided not to 
report it out but to reaffirm the 1983 
and 1975 Resolution on "Women in Ministry" 
which appears on Page 100 of the 1983 Bap
tist State Convention Annual. The reaffir
mation of the 1975 Resolution barely squea
ked by with only 197 vote margin (there 
were 920 for and 724 against). The close 
vote made it apparent that North Carolina 
Baptists are growing weary 
issue at every Convention.

We may be sure that Mrs. Crook's resolu
tion will likely make its way to the Con
vention Floor even without the recommen
dation of the Resolutions Committee. Her 
Resolution is one that supports the ordina
tion of women. If this is a matter for 
local churches to decide, then let's leave 
it in the hands of local churches. It is 
not necessary to drag this issue before the 
North Carolina Convention at every session.

The feminist fanatics have been making 
plans for months to drag this issue before 
the Convention again in an effort to try to 
repudiate the Resolution on the Ordination 
of Women passed at the Kansas City Conven
tion. We believe that the North Carolina 
Convention has said enough about this mat
ter and it i$. time to lay it to rest.

CHRISTIAN ACTION LEAGUE

Rumors persist that there will be a 
move against the Christian Action League 
at the State Convention. The Christian 
Action League is the only effective voice 
we have in Raleigh on moral issues. The 
liquor forces are raging across North Caro
lina in their attempts to put liquor by the 
drink into every hamlet and town. North 
Carolina has become the smut capitol of the 
Nation because of our lax laws dealing with 
pornography. The Christian Action League 
in fact, has recently uncovered an attempt 
at the State Legislature to delete from the 
criminal code any laws concerning "crimes 
against nature". This is the only effec

that North Carolina enforcement 
now have to deal with pornography 

and there are those who want to delete 
even that law from the books. Homosexual 
groups and lesbians are fighting feverishly 
to get this done. It is the' Christian 
Action League that is working to prevent 

of the women’s work

their moves.
We need the Christian Action League and 

Baptists should oppose any attempt to crip- 
le the League or to hurt its effectiveness.

GO TO THE CONVENTION

These are just a few of the reasons why 
every conservative Baptist in North Caro
lina should make his or her way to the 
Convention. The Pastor's Conference is go
ing to be a blessing to you. B.J. Morris 
has put together an excellent program. 
Highlights of the program will include mes
sages by Convention President, Charles 
Stanley and former Convention President 
Adrian Rogers. As far as we have been 
able to determine, Dr. Wiggins will be un
opposed. Since Dewey Hobbs is not eligible 
to serve again someone will be nominated as 
First Vice-President. Hobbs has gone to 

for the School of Pastoral Care where 
his salary comes from Cooperative Program 
Funds which will make him ineligible to 
serve again. Bapti sts United News has 
learned that a number of good men may be 
nominated for this position including Dr. 
Robert Goode who is Pastor of the great 
Florida Street Baptist Church of Greensboro. 
It is going to be an important Convention.

The SBC Today has stated openly that 
liberal groups have organized in several 
states including North Carolina and that 
they plan to go to the State Conventions in 
force to pursue their agenda. If conser
vative men stay home from the Asheville 
Convention, it could be a disastrous Con
vention.

RMT

Sherman Nominated For 
General Board Position
The 1984 Report of the Committee On 

Nominations appearing on Page 5 of the Oc
tober 13 issue of the Biblical Recorder re
veals that Dr. Cecil E. Sherman, Pastor of 
the First Baptist Church of Asheville will 
be one of two Pastors from the Buncombe 
Association serving on the General Board. 
The newsworthiness of Sherman’s Nomination 
rivals that of the nomination of Paul Pres- 
sler to the Executive Committee. When the 
Committee on Boards of the Southern Baptist 
Convention nominated Pressler for the Ex
ecutive Committee the cry went up that he 
was ’’too controversial”. It will be in
teresting to see if the same kind of ’’logic’ 
applies in the case of Cecil Sherman. He 
has led in the establishment and organiza
tion of a liberal party in the Southern 
Baptist Convention and stated in print in 
his own church paper that in Southern Bap
tist life he is a liberal. The other re-
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REPORT BELIES THE CHARGES OF "PACKING”
THE KANSAS CITY CONVENTION

An analysis of Convention Messengers 
released by Convention Registration Secre
tary Lee Porter on September 17 has belied 
the charges by liberals and so-called 
’’moderates” that the Kansas City Convention 
was ’’packed” by massive bussing efforts for 
political control.

Porter, who has been clearly identified 
with the liberal element in the Convention 
and who was observed pounding his table 
with his fist in support of liberal speak
ers rather than applauding in the normal 
manner had obviously conducted the ’’analy
sis” in hopes of finding some evidence that 
the conservatives had indeed ’’packed” the 
Convention with massive bussing efforts. 
There had been earlier reports from the 
office of Tim Hedquist, who is in charge 
of Convention arrangements, that the re
ported bussing effort was a hoax. Now, in 
addition to the report of Hedquist, the 
report of the registration secretary with 
its ’’analysis” gives clear proof that the 
’’bussing ” charge is completely false and 
should be laid to rest once and for all.

While Porter said that ’’the analysis 
neither confirms nor denies” the charge 
that there was a heavy ’’freeway” vote and 
that the Convention was ’’packed” by conser
vative people, Porter was forced to admit 
that registration at the 1984 Convention 
was ’’normal”.

The report revealed that around 11,283 
messengers had registered by Monday evening 
before the Convention opened on Tuesday. 
Of course, Tuesday is always a heavy day of 
registration because that is the day the 
Convention begins. Porter conceded that 
registration generally”dies after 4:00 P.M. 
on Tuesday of the Convention". By 3:00 
P.M. on Tuesday the registration had climb
ed to 16,132 but only 14,822 ballots were 
cast in the Presidential election which was 
92% of those registered at the time.

Porter was apparently anxious to believe 
the phony charges of a massive ’’bussing 
effort" when he said, ”We anticipated there 
would be a flood of registrations on Tues
day”. Porter said: "We were predicting 
Monday Night that we would hit 19,000 but 
this did not occur, and we reached only 
17,101.”

The key line in Porter’s report was that 
"There is very little difference in parti
cipation levels by states between the 1977 
Convention and the 1984 meeting, both held 
in Kansas City.” He said, "The registra
tion at the two Conventions, for all prac
tical purposes, is basically the same.” 
The 1977 Convention was the Convention at 
which Jimmy Allen was elected President 
and, Jimmy Allen has never been accused of 
being aligned with the conservatives of 
the Convention. The report reveals that 
more than three-quarters of the churches 
participating (75.92%) were represented by 
less than 2 messengers. Missouri was the 
state with the most messengers present 
(2,503) which is very common and normal for 
the State in which the Covention is meet
ing. Missouri was followed with 1,856 from 
Texas,Tennessee with 1,292 and North Carol
ina with 1,252.North Carolina is to be com
mended because the North Carolina Conven
tion always ranks high among the states 
for participation. It is obvious that a 
lot of conservative people from North Caro
lina attended the Convention but North 
Carolinians must go to Dallas next year 
in greater number if we are to prevent an 
absolute liberal takeover as is being 

threatened by Russell Dilday, Roy Honey
cutt and other agency heads in the Southern 
Baptist Convention.

In the analysis it was revealed that 
521 churches had more than 6 messengers 
which would account for more than 3,000 
votes. 131 churches had their full slate 
of 10 messengers which account for 1,310 
votes.

Porter said that he was surprised by the 
low Texas participation. "Texas did not 
have as many messengers from churches as 
we anticipated. With 1,822 messengers from 
722 churches, Texas participation was not 
very high. I anticipated that they would 
have more than 2,000 messengers.” Porter 
said. Texas has more than 4,000 churches 
with 2.2 million members and was second 
among the states in participation, trailing 
the home state of Missouri. Texas whose 
members comprise 16.45% of the aggregate 
membership of the Southern Baptist Conven
tion accounted for only 10.85% of the 1984 
registration. This information was rather 
strange and appalling considering the fact 
that the liberal element has made such wild 
and blatant charges that the convention is 
being controlled by a Texas element.

Even though it was very obvious that 
registration secretary Lee Porter did not 
find what he had hoped to find in the ana
lysis of the messengers, the report should 
lay to rest the blatant lies that have 
been told by the liberal element about sup-
posed efforts of conservatives to "pack” 
the Convention. The lies about "packing” 
the Convention have been told by the lib
erals in their effort to convince Southern 
Baptists that the Conservative trends of 
the Convention do not represent a "grass
roots" effort. While they may not quit 
telling the lies, Southern Baptist 
people at least have the facts and they 
know that the "packing” charges are comple- 
tly phony.

Cooperative Program 
Being Misrepresented 
To Southern Baptists 
Over the past two years some Denomina

tional executives and agency.heads have 
pushed feverishly to make the Cooperative 
Program a test of fellowship in the Sou
thern Baptist Convention as well as a qua
lification for holding certain Convention 
Offices. For instance, the ExecutiveCom
mittee of the Southern Baptist Convention 
at the September Meeting declined the 
Crowder Motions which would have required 
a certain percentage of giving on the part 
of anyone who is considered for an office 
of the Convention. Another of the Crowder 
Motions would have required the reporting 
of the Cooperative Program giving.for the 
church of anyone being nominated for a 
Convention office.

Of course, we all remember the stir in 
Kansas City that was caused by the distri
bution of an insert from SBC Today which 
supposedly listed the percentage giving to 
the Cooperative Program from the churches 
of those serving on Convention Committees 
and Boards. Much of it was distorted and 
inaccurate as was later demonstrated.

SBC ENCYCLOPEDIA
The truth is that many "State Conven

tions have completely misrepresented the 
Cooperative Program giving: of.: the churches.

We turn to no less authority than the Sou
thern Baptist Encyclopedia to find what
the Cooperative Program really is. In that 
article the Encyclopedia states very 
clearly in black' and white: "THE.COOPERA
TIVE PROGRAM INCLUDES ALL DISTRIBUTABLE 
FUNDS, ..ALL DESIGNATED FUNDS, AND ALL.SPE
CIAL OFFERINGS, SUCH AS THE WOMAN’S MIS
SIONARY UNION LOTTIE MOON OFFERING FOR 
FOREIGN MISSIONS, THE ANNIE ARMSTRONG OF
FERING FOR HOME MISSIONS, THE OFFERING FOR 
STATE MISSIONS, ETC. IN REALITY, ALL FUNDS 
RECEIVED FOR ANY CAUSE INCLUDED IN THE CO
OPERATIVE PROGRAM, WHETHER THEY BE DIS
TRIBUTABLE, DESIGNATED OR SPECIAL FUNDS, 
BELONG TO THE COOPERATIVE PROGRAM. DESIG
NATED FUNDS AND SPECIAL OFFERINGS FOR A 
CAUSE CANNOT BE DIVIDED. THEY MUST GO AC
CORDING TO THE WISHES OF THE DONOR." 
(Encyclopedia^ Of Southern Baptists,Volume 
1, Page 323).
This makes it clear, without doubt, that 

all designated and undesignated funds giv
en by the churches to any cause that re
ceives Cooperative Program support is to 
be counted as Cooperative Program giving. 
This means that the Lottie Moon Offering 
for Foreign Missions, the Annie Armstrong 
Offering for Home Missions, as well as 
State Missions Offerings and special Of
ferings given to Convention causes are to 
be included in Cooperative Program giving. 
If we adhere to what the Encyclopedia Of 
Southern Baptists has clearly stated, the 
giving picture of Southern Baptist Church
es will be radically changed.

CONSERVATIVES WERE OFFENDED
During the years when the Southern Bap

tist Convention was in a leftward drift, 
many conservative churches were offended 
by the actions of certain institutions and 
agencies that are supported by Cooperative 
Program Funds. Thus, many, of the more con
servative Southern Baptist Churches . began 
to designate their giving.For - instance.,many 
Southern Baptists were offended by the an
tics of Wake Forest University. The situ
ation became so bad that the North Carolina
Convention made provision for churches that 
were offended by the actions' of Wake Forest 
to exclude Wake Forest, from their Coopera- 
.tive. Program gifts. Many churches did 
just that. Now, Wake•Forest is completely 
out of the Cooperative Program.

But many State Conventions made no such 
provision. To support the Cooperative Pro
gram meant. to support some agencies and in
stitutions that were.offensive to.conserva
tive . Baptists. This being the case, the 
undesignaled Cooperative Program giving of 
many churches. leveled off while their de
signated giving, to convention causes drama
tically increased. But most. State Conven
tions do not count the special offerings 
such as Annie Armstrong, Lottie Moon, State 
Missions ' and other causes as Cooperative 
Program gifts. CLEARLY, THIS. WAS WRONG! 
When the Cooperative Program is operated as 
it was originally intended, then the giving 
picture will be dramatically changed.

THE BIG PUSH

But there is now a great push to force 
Baptist Churches to give all their funds 
undesignated to the Cooperative Program. 
There are those who would abridge the auto
nomy of the local church in determining 
its funds. There are those who want to. say 
to Southern Baptists, "If you.don’t give 
your money, to the Cooperative.Program un
designated then you are not good Southern

CONTINUED ON PAGE FOUR
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THE BAPTIST PRESS INVESTIGATION
The Executive Committee of the Southern 

Baptist Convention has launched a major in
vestigation of Baptist Press. Complaints 
about biased reporting have become a flood 
tide recently. While complaints 
have gone to Dr. Harold Bennett, Executive 
Secretary of the Southern Baptist Conven
tion, Bennett has done nothing about the 
very biased and slanted reporting of Bap
tist Press. In fact, on several occasions 
he has defended the indefensible.

The incident that spurred the investi
gation was a September 18 Press Release 
entitled "Pressler Gives Answer To Student 
Complaint" which was written by Dan Martin 
who is News Editor for Baptist Press. The 
Press Release reported that J. Stafford 
Durham, a third year student at Southern 
Baptist Theological Seminary in Louisville, 
Kentucky had filed a formal complaint with 
the FCC alleging that Pressler had illegal
ly tape recorded a telephone conversation 
on September 1.

The telephone conversation grew out of 
charges by Roy Honeycutt that "a Texas lea
der" had attempted to enlist a "campus sub
versive" who drove his car. Later Pressler 
was identified as the "Texas leader" and 
J. Stafford was identified as the student 
who sometimes chauffered Roy Honeycutt to 
the Airport and who claimed that Pressler 
had attempted to enlist him as a "campus 
subversive".

THE CONVERSATION

In a call to Durham, in order to find 
out what he could possibly be referring to, 
Pressler taped the conversation. It is not 
illegal to tape a conversation in which one 
participates. Durham had posed as a friend 
of Pressler whom he met in a Sunday School 
Class of the First Baptist Church of Hou
ston and had gone with Pressler when he had 
talked to some conservative men. Pressler 
stated that he did not remember exactly 
what he had asked the boy but that he may 
have asked him if he had heard anything 
about who the liberals were going to run 
for President. Of course, that is a ques
tion that is asked thousands and thousands 
of times over the Convention. Many times 
Pastors call this writer and ask "What are 
you hearing?" We never consider that a 
subversive question.

Durham apparently was stung when Press
ler turned the tape of the conversation 
over to a reporter for the Houston Chron
icle. In his comments on the taping of 
the conversation Pressler said, "Recent ex
periences have caused me to be most care
ful in communications with certain people 
to make sure that the content of conversa- 
tions will not be misquoted." Pressler con
tends that he had no idea that Durham was 
one who occasionally chauffered Dr. Honey
cutt to the Airport or to other places.Pre
ssler charged that Honeycutt had made an 
attempt to turn non-issues into issues and 
that he had taken such insignificant state
ments and blown them all out of proportion.

A TOOL
It has been obvious for some time that 

Baptist Press has been used as a tool of 
the executives in their "Holy War" against 
conservative men. The acrimonious state
ments of certain leaders against conserva
tive men are given wide coverage in Baptist 
Press. Chapel statements that are other-

wise not worth printing, are given lengthy 
coverage in Baptist Press and the obvious 
reason is that they are directed against 
conservative men. The noxious press re
lease appeared in a State Paper which was 
distributed during the September meeting of 
the Executive Committee. It was Paul Pres- 
sler's first meeting. Pressler asked for 
personal privilege and responded to the 
whole matter and called for an investiga
tion by the Executive Committee.

PUCKETT REBUKED

The request was referred to a work group 
of the Administrative Subcommittee which is 
chaired by Jimmy Jackson of Huntsville, 
Alabama. Jimmy Jackson conducted hearings 
which were packed by Denominational Execu
tives and members of the Executive Commit
tee. It was Gene Puckett, Editor of the 
Biblical Recorder who asked to speak before 
the Committee and made nasty and abusive 
remarks about Paul Pressler. His remarks 
drew a rebuke from Chairman Jimmy Jackson 
who said, "What you said was unethical and 
the way you said it was unChristian and no 
more remarks like that will be tolerated 
as long as I am Chairman of this Committee." 
A North Carolina member of the Executive 
Committee stated that Puckett's conduct was 
an embarrassment to North Carolina Baptists.

We are glad that the investigation is 
under way. It has been a long time coming. 
This could well be a first step in breaking 
the iron grip of the liberals on Denomina
tional structures which are used to fight 
conservative men in the Convention.

Porter Routh
Suggests Concentration 

Of Power
Porter W. Routh, retired Executive 

Secretary of the SBC Executive Committee 
has made a second attempt at a power play 
that would concentrate authority in the 
Southern Baptist Convention in the hands 
of a few. His suggestion that President 
Charles Stanley appoint State Convention 
Presidents and WMU Presidents to the Com
mittee on Committees to the exclusion of 
considerations from any other sources 
would not only lead us back in the direc
tion of an elitist Convention but would 
be a blatant violation of Southern Baptist 
polity. The Southern Baptist Convention 
is completely autonomous of State Conven
tions and Associations and all three bod
ies are all autonomous of one another. It 
should be a matter of alarm to all Sou- 
thern Baptists that some Denominational 
Executives are attempting overt actions 
that would blur those lines of autonomy. 
Porter Routh's suggestion is just one 
other example.

UNETHICAL

Routh's entire approach is presumptuous 
and unethical. He employed the old trick 
of using trap statements (gotcha'). He 
stated that Stanley had made a plea for 
the "love principle" to become paramount 
in the SBC. Stanley had stated that one 
aspect of the love principle is "the wil
lingness to accept others whom you might 
not agree with and who might not agree 
with you." Routh contended that his sug-

gestion would be a "practical step in the 
application of the 'love principle'". He 
contended that if Stanley would follow 
his suggestion, it would "demonstrate 
that you are really not the tool of a 
'political machine' and that your plea .... 
was not just a clumsy effort to manipulate 
a crowd but was a genuine effort to bring 
about peace and reconciliation."

First of all, there is no political 
machine in the Southern Baptist Conven
tion " and we believe that Baptists are 
tired of hearing it. Those people who went 
to Kansas City and voted their convictions 
know that they are not manipulated by any 
machine.

Again, the subtle suggestion that Stan
ley was not sincere in his remarks concern
ing the love principle unless he follows 
Routh's suggestions is absurd. Why does 
Porter Routh think that he should influence 
Stanley any more than anyone else in the 
Southern Baptist Convention. Routh boasted 
of his nearly half century of experience in 
Southern Baptist life. So what? Stanley 
would probably be much better off to turn 
for advice to some able, successful, and 
well respected Pastors. They are a lot more 
in touch with what grassroots people think 
than one who has spent most of his life 
working for the Denomination.

OPEN CONVENTION

We do not need to return to an "open 
Convention".We already have one. In fact, 
the Convention has .been more open for the 
last five years than it has been in decades. 
The audacity of Porter Routh to think that 
he should be the one to select the Commit
tee on Committees or to tell the President 
whom he should select is beyond comprehen
sion! He tried the same stunt with Bailey 
Smith. Smith, wisely saw through his pre
sumption and said so. If the President of 
the Southern Baptist Convention is willing 
to heed the insistent advice of a retired 
executive of the Southern Baptist Conven
tion, then our Convention is in worse shape 
than we ever dreamed.

When Bailey Smith was contacted by Bap
tist Press he repudiated Porter Routh's 
suggestion and we are glad that he did. It 
is time for Denominational Executives and 
retired Executives to cease the cheap shot 
method of assigning bad motives to the Pre
sident of the Convention and raising suspi
cions about the President's appointments 
unless he heeds their directions.

TURN TO GOD

We were privileged to be in the Prayer 
Meeting at which Charles Stanley finally 
agreed to have his name placed in nomina
tion. We heard his testimony. God had
spoken to him that morning in a special way 
and God spoke through an overwhelming vic
tory on the first ballot during the elec
tion. For many, many years it was almost 
impossible that anyone should be elected on 
the first ballot but Dr. Stanley was handi
ly elected. The reason is that God was in 
it but Porter Routh was one of those who 
feverishly worked for the defeat of Dr. 
Stanley. We have seen this pattern emerg
ing over the past few years. Those who 
worked for the defeat of Bailey Smith and 
Jimmy Draper then made demands as to what 
they should do when they got into office.

Our suggestion to Stanley is that he 
should listen to God just as he did when he

CONTINUED ON PAGE FOUR



Sherman Nominated
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE 

preservative from Buncombe Association be
ing nominated is Edgar Ferrell who is pas
tor of the First Baptist Church of Black 
Mountain and both his church and Sherman’s 
Church have over 400 members.

Dr. Sherman’s nomination was only one 
part of the most liberal report from the 
Nominating Committee that we have seen in 
almost 20 years. We knew that some con
servative people on the Nominating Com
mittee were very frustrated about the di
rection in which the Nominating Committee 
was going and now we know why they were so 
frustrated. The General Board is a very 
powerful body in the North Carolina Conven
tion ’ and when it is so completely domina
ted by liberals, we can look for a con
stant flow of radical pronouncements and 
resolutions from it. We can look for the 
program structure of the Convention to 
drift hard toward the left. Until we can 
see some fair representation on the Nomina
ting Committee this drift will continue.

COOPERATIVE PROGRAM
CONTINUED FROM PAGE TWO

Baptist.” That is pure nonsense. The one’s 
who are not really good Southern Baptists 
are those who are trying to force conform
ity upon the churches in their giving pat
terns. When someone insinuates,to you that 
you are not a ’’good”' Southern Baptist if 
you. do not give your money undesignated to 
the Cooperative Program, then that person 
is violating the spirit and intent of the 
Cooperative Program in the beginning. No, 
Mr. Honeycutt! No, Mr. Dilday! The con
servative people in the Convention are not 
carrying the Convention where it has never- 
been but they are carrying it back to where 
it has always been. Southern Baptist chur
ches have always had the freedom to give 
their money as they choose to Convention 
causes and the Cooperative Program has 
never sought to abridge that freedom.

BAPTISTS WILL SUPPORT
Of course, there is a need for designa

ted funds. But efforts to use the Coopera
tive Program as a means of forcing churches 
to support that which they do not believe 
in is coming to an end.. Southern'Baptists 
are going t.o continue, to be Southern Bap
tists. If the Denomination-presents to Sou
thern Baptists causes that they believe in, 
they will be happy’ to give ■undesignated 
funds and more than "we have ever dreamed of 
It has been demonstrated again and again, 
that Baptists will support things they be
lieve in. When our institutions and - agen
cies get in step with grassroots Southern 
Baptists and their beliefs, then financial 
support will not be a problem.

• CONTRIBUTIONS
♦ ALL CONTRIBUTIONS TO BAPTISTS UNITED NEWS 
j SHOULD BE SENT TO:

t Rev. Steve Sells

♦ Hillcrest Baptist Church ♦

? 3918 Baylor Street ♦

♦ Greensboro, N.C. 27405 ~ ♦

♦

SCHEDULE OF j
NC BAPTIST PASTORS’ CONFERENCE !

NOVEMBER 12, 1984 ;
♦

MORNING SESSION ♦ '
REV. B.J. MORRIS, PRESIDING ♦

4 
f

9:45 HYMN ♦
9; 50 DEVOTION .... ......     Rev. Dewey (Rick.) Crouse ♦

10:00 WELCOME ♦
10:05 SPECIAL MUSIC ............................... ....Dane E. Snyder ♦
10:15 MESSAGE ................ ....................  Dr. Norman Wiggins ♦
10:50 HYMN AND OFFERING ♦
1.1:10 SPECIAL MUSIC ................................... Mrs. Judi Grice ♦
11:20 MESSAGE ....................................Dr. Charles Stanley ♦
12:00 BENEDICTION ................................. ..Rev. Harold King ♦

AFTERNOON SESSION
REV. GERALD GOODWIN, PRESIDING

1: 30 HYMN
1:40 DEVOTION .................................... Rev. Gerald Goodwin
1:50 SPECIAL MUSIC ................ Rev. and Mrs. Michael Cummings
2:05 MESSAGE ................................... Rev. Kenneth Ridings
2:45 HYMN AND OFFERING
3:00 ELECTION OF OFFICERS .................. B.J. Morris, Presiding
3:15 MESSAGE - "The Limits Of The Law". U.S. Attorney Samuel T.Currin
3:45 SPECIAL MUSIC .....................................  Roger Crump
4:00 MESSAGE .....................................  Dr. Adrian Rogers

COMMITMENT SERVICE 
BENEDICTION ....................................Rev. Robert Wise

PROGRAM PERSONALITIES

Rev. Dewey (Rick) Crouse, Pastor, Berea Baptist, Connelly Springs, N.C.
Roger Crump, Manteo Baptist Church
Rev. and Mrs. Michael Cummings, Mt. Airy Baptist, Pembroke, N.C.
Samuel T. Currin, U.S. Attorney, Raleigh, N.C.
Rev. Gerald Goodwin, Pastor, Durham Memorial Baptist, Durham, N.C.
Mrs. Judi Grice, Music Director, Boger City Baptist, Lincolnton, N.C.
Rev. Harold King, Pastor, Reepsville Baptist, Vale, N.C.
Rev. Kenneth Ridings, Pastor, Grassy Branch Baptist, Asheville, N.C.
Dr. Adrian Rogers, Pastor, Bellevue Baptist, Memphis, Tennessee
Dane E. Snyder, Minister of Music, First Baptist, Swannanoa, N.C.
Dr. Charles Stanley, President SBC and Pastor, First Baptist, Atlanta, Georgia 
Dr. Norman Wiggins, President NCBSC and Campbell University, Buies Creek, N.C. 
Rev. Robert Wise, Pastor, Oak Grove Baptist, Lincolnton, N.C.

PORTER ROUTH
SBC PASTORS’ CONFERENCE CONTINUED FROM PAGE THREE

June 9-10
1985 SOUTHERN

BAPTIST CONVENTION 
June 11-13

DALLAS, TEXAS
The Southern Baptist Convention in Dallas 
will be a crucial one. As you plan your 
Church Budget for 1985 be sure that there 
are provisions for your Pastor to attend. 
The Southern Baptist Advocate will be of
fering' package flights from Charlotte and 
Raleigh. For further information you can 
write or call: Southern Baptist Advocate

P.O. Box 214268
Dallas, Texas 75221

Phone: 214/227-1153.

was elected to the Presidency of the South
ern Baptist Convnetion and that he take 
his suggestions from people who unapologet- 
ically and publicly affirmed their belief 
in the Bible as the inerrant Word of God. 
It is time for Southern Baptist people to 
get angry about Denominational Executives 
and retired executives who constantly lie 
about the election of the President and 
make mindless charges about ’political a- 
gendas” and ’’political organizations”. 
Everyone in the Southern Baptist Convention 
knows that those charges are patently false 
and they expect better of men who are sup
posed to have integrity.
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